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From the Pastor...  

 
é And the hour I must be at the ever-more-
distant wedding approaching with              
ever-increasing speedé And the wise,     
self-controlled, navigational assistant at my 
side suggesting, ñHoney, do you think    
maybe we should turn around?ò 
So we will be returning to the route         
originally provided for us: the promises and 
covenants of the Lord. Weôve chased down 

the alternatives and found ourselves       
backtracking, under pressure, to get back to 
the right path before itôs too late. Those  
clever ñshortcutsò have left us even more 
lost, and gotten us some strange looks too. 

Come, join us and hear again that we still 
have time to turn it around: ñLove the Lord 
your God with all your heart, all your being, 
and all your strength.ò (Deut. 6:5) ñLove 
your neighbor as yourself.ò (Lev. 19:18) 

ñLook, I myself will be with you every day 
until the end of the present age.ò (Matt. 
28:20) Iôll be looking for you at the wedding 
feast! 

For our Tuesday morning Bible Study (9-10 
a.m., in the Conference Room, except for 
9/6, with goodies baked by Hope Nelson), 
we will be taking a slightly different tack. In 
the past, weôve chosen a book of the Bible, 
or a series of books of the Bible, like our  
recently completed study of Paulôs letters, 
and read verse by verse, chapter after    
chapter. Starting on August 30, weôll begin 
a thematic study. The theme will be focused 
on the promises, or covenants, of God with 
Godôs people. Weôll begin in Genesis, study 
Godôs covenant with Noah, and Abraham 
and Sarah and their descendants, on through 
Moses, and the covenant at Sinai,           
continuing on David, and Jeremiah, and   
onto the New Testament, highlighting the 
new covenant, sealed in the blood of Jesus 
Christ. 
A few weeks ago, I was attempting to drive 
to a wedding, at which I would officiate, in 
the Flagstaff area, by an alternative route. 
Overly confident in my navigational       
abilities, blind to my proven ability to name 
something as a ñshortcutò when actually it 
will be a long route toward getting lost, I 
blundered forward. Utilizing my Google 
Maps appé Observing the road surface go 
from paved, to dirt, to ruts, to huge almost 
unavoidably rutted, to more narrow and 
weed-coveredé Watching peopleôs         
expressions as we drove by their campsites, 
or as they walked, or rode their bikes, turn 
from smiles and waves, to wonder and    
surprise and ever so slight head swivels, left 
to right to left... 



 

Once again, during the month of August, we have seen the generosity of the people of Holy Way 
by the giving of $650 and all kinds of school supplies to Altar Valley Middle School. Also, $820 to 
support our YAV, Andy Thomas, and I know others have given to Hands and Feet of Asheville 
directly. Thank you to all who have given in this and many other ways.  Gerry Pearson, Treasurer 

     September Birthdays:   
 

Cuyler Diggs  9-1 
Gwen Schroyer  9-2 
Laura Penton-Williams 9-8 
Dudley Williams  9-15 
Delilah Barton  (4)  9-17 
Navaeh Mattias  (10) 9-18 
Jane Hosler   9-20 
Charles Sayers   (94) 9-20 
Dale Wright   9-20 
Rosalie Baumrucker 9-21 
TR Ellis   9-21 
Alyssa Americano  (9)   9-26 

September Anniversaries: 
 

Dee & TR Ellis   9-1 
Rev. Ed & Anita Parsil  9-7 
Chris & Tom Bernardo   9-11 
Marv & Ginger Manly  9-13 
Willis & Betty Irons  9-16 
Brian & Marianne Hamilton 9-25 

The Book Club meets the third Monday of 
each month.  Books for 2016 will be: 
        
SEP Ordinary Grace,  
 William Kent Krueger   
    
OCT Still Life with Bread Crumbs,  
                      Anna Quindlen   
   
NOV The Art of Hearing Heartbeats,  
                          Jan Philip Sendker  
    
DEC Lila, Marilynne Robinson  

"Serendipity" is a women's Bible study that 
grew out of the first Holy Way Women's   
Retreat in 2013.  It meets the 2nd and 4th 
Mondays of each month at 2:00 p.m. in 
members' homes.  A new study of the book 
of Ruth will begin in September.  Locations 
will be Carol Hearn's home at 3370 S. White 
Clay Loop on 9/12 and Barbara Armbruster's 
house at 6292 W. Oklahoma on 9/26.  We 
will be using the Dale Larsen Lifeguide    
Bible Studies book on Ruth in this study 
(approximately $8.04). 
 New members, including winter     
visitors, are welcome.  If you'd like to join 
the study AND ARE NOT A RETURNING        
MEMBER, please let Carol Hearn know, so 
that she can include you in the book order      
(520-395-0381). 
 



 

 

 
  

 
The Menôs Breakfast Group,  Worship 
Committee, and Mission Committee, 
will be resuming shortly.   
 
Chancel Choir rehearsals meet every 
Thursday, starting Sept 1st at 6:15 p.m.  
 
Yoga meets every Monday morning at 
9:30 a.m. in the Ranch House.  
 
Tech Smart Classes will be held on 
9/11 & 9/13 for Apple users and on 9/18 
& 9/20 for Android users. 
 
Serendipity will meet at 2 p.m. on  
Monday 9/12 at Carol Hearnôs Home 
(3370 S. White Clay Loop) and on  
Monday 9/26 at Barbara Armbrusterôs 
Home (6292 W. Oklahoma St.). 
 
Board of Deacons will meet on       
Sunday, September 18th after worship 
service. 
 

Book Club will meet on Monday, 9/19 
at 1:00 p.m. Septemberôs Book is        
Ordinary Grace by William Kent     
Krueger. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Monthly Dinner in the Ranch House 
will be Wednesday Sept. 21st at 6:00 
pm. On the menu will be ham, cheesy 
potatoes, mixed vegetables, and dessert. 
Be sure to sign up by Sept. 18th so we 
have the appropriate amount of food. 
 
New Members Class will meet on  
Sunday 9/25 immediately following the  
service. 
 
Lunch  and  games  will  be      
Wednesday, September 28th at noon.  
The menu will be taco salad and dessert. 
Remember, you donôt have to stay for 
the games. If youôd like to participate 
only in the lunch ($5 donation), thatôs 
fine too. 
 
The Congregational Life Outing for 
September will be announced closer to 
the   date. Please watch the Bulletin for 
more information.  

 
  



 

          True Colors  
           by Kristin Hannah 

 
 
 

 If you like family sagas, youôll        
probably like this book. It follows a ranching 
family of 3 daughters raised by their widowed 
father in a small Washington state town 
through 4 decades of family dysfunction, 
tragedy, and loyalty. 
 
-Review by Carol Hearn 
 

The All-Girl Filling Stationôs Last Reunion  
by Fannie Flagg 

 

 Itôs hard to classify this book about a    
Southern belle whoôs spent her life trying to 
be ñbelleò enough for her mother and then 
learns that she is adopted. I found the story 
of her birth family, women far different from 
her southern adoptive  family, fascinating. 
This story isnôt for everyone, but itôs a fast 
read and very funny in parts. 
 
-Review by Carol Hearn 

     Nightwoods 
by Charles Frazier 
 
 

 The author of Cold Mountain has    
produced another classic. The isolated   
mountain area of North Carolina is pictured 
with pure spare poetry. The story of one   
tragic family is spun out with a tender        
understanding of their eccentricities, scenes 
of  violence and danger, and a hopeful and 
redemptive ending. 
 
-Review by Barbara Armbruster 

The Girl on the Train 
  by Paula Hawkins 

 
 This thriller is so tightly woven 
that the reader never knows for sure who 
is lying, who is crazy, who is guilty. 
 Most remarkable, when the         
solution comes at the very end, the reader 
can back track and realize that no false 
clues have been given. 
      Should make a thrilling movie! 
 
-Review by Barbara Armbruster 
  




